Principal’s Report
March 14, 2022

The 3rd quarter of this school year passed by very quickly as will the last quarter. A big shout
out to Levi Kerner for his State Championship and to Trisitan White for placing 3rd at the State
Wrestling tournament. Thanks to Mrs. Spaulding and Mr. Hambidge for the activities they put
together during FCCLA and FFA Week.

Juniors will be attending the Chad Cargill ACT Workshop in Alma on Tuesday.

Hannah Whitson will be participating in the State Speech Meet in Kearney on Thursday.

Spring Sports pictures will take place on Friday.

Prom will be held this Saturday with Promenade at 6:00 pm and the dance beginning at 8:00
pm. Post Prom activities will take place in the North Gym following the dance

RPAC East Instrumental Clinic and Concert will be held on Monday, March 21 .
Fifth through eighth grade Precontest Concert will be held on Tuesday, March 22 at 7:00 pm.
Inter High Day will be held on Wednesday, March 23 at McCook.

NSCAS Spring Testing
a. March 22 - ACT for Juniors Only @ Ella Messing
b. March 29 (ELA - 7th & 8th), 30 (Math - 7th & 8th) and 31 (Science - 8th Only)

FCCLA State Conference will be held in Lincoln starting on Sunday, April 3.
FFA State Conference begins on Wednesday, April 6th.

The 5th - 8th Grade Music Contest will be held on Friday, April 8 in Cambridge.
State National History Day will be held in Kearney on Saturday, April 9.

Senior Field Trip will be Monday, April 11.

| am finalizing my Senior letter concerning graduation and end of year information. Letters will
be sent out at the end of the week.

I have been in communication with Jarod Albers, Cambridge principal and we have been able to
match up Periods 1-4 and the last period of the day. We will use these periods to look at
sharing classroom resources. Right now, we are looking at sharing College English during 1st
period and College Algebra during 3rd period. | surveyed the staff concerning possibly
changing Parent/Teacher conferences, but have decided to keep the times the same as this
year. | would like to have input from Mr. Drews and Mr. Ellis should we decide to change it in
2023-2024. The only change made is that we will move Parent/Teacher Conferences to Week
5 or 6 of the 1st and 3rd quarters.






